
 WPWDB Meeting Agenda      
June 23, 2022 ● 12:00 a.m.  

Zoom Meeting 

Agenda 
Welcome/Call to Order………………………………….………………………………………… Adam Wright, Chair 

Roll Call (26 total, need 14 for quorum) 

 Tora Terry
 Tory Shepherd

Items for Approval: 
• Minutes from March 21, 2022

Presentation of Financial Reports -  Brandon Martin
• Finance Reports through April 30 , 2022
• Approval of PY 22-23 Budget

Adam Wright
Blake Shumate
Corrie Bobe
David Collins
Debra Buchanan
Donna Higdon
Jason Davis
Jess Wade

Jim Daniel
John Moody
John Parkinson
Julie Brown
Lori Fox
Mark Powers
Marsha Mendenhall
Mike Minter

Rebecca Adock
Rhonda Hodges
R J Weaver
Shannon Hair
Sharon Barksdale
Stacey Wright
Teresa Fontaine
Tim Clark

Save the Date:  The next meeting is scheduled for September 19, 2022 at 

4:00 P.M. 

Adjourn 



West Piedmont Workforce Development Board Meeting Minutes 

March 21, 2022 

Virtual Zoom Meeting 

Present: Adam Wright, Blake Shumate, Donna Higdon, Jason Davis, Jess Wade, Jim Daniel, Julie 
Brown, Lori Fox, Mark Powers, Mike Minter, Rebecca Adcock, Rhonda Hodges, Sharon 
Barksdale (Kim McIvor), Stacey Wright 

Guests Present:   Kim Turner (Ross), Natalie Hodge (Ross), Brandon Martin (Mallard & Mallard) 

Staff Present:  Tyler Freeland (CEO), Jael Membreno, Lavinia Wingfield 

Adam Wright, Chairman, called the Zoom meeting to order at 4:00 pm.  Roll was called and quorum was 
established with 14 in attendance. Mr. Wright welcomed guest, Kim McIvor and called for any public 
comment. As there were no public comments, he proceeded with the approval of the minutes from 
September 13, 2021. Mr. Davis made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; Ms. Brown 
seconded; the motion passed unanimously.   

Mr. Martin with Mallard and Mallard presented the financial snapshot through January 31, 2022.  He 
began with the supplemental reports showing spending by funding stream. Mr. Martin shared that Ross 
operational spending was slightly over spent at 62.09%. Ross training spending was slightly under spent 
at 49.39%.  Required benchmarks in Adult and Youth have been met as of the end of January 31, 2022. 
He does not see any obstacle in meeting the Youth WEX benchmark. He reviewed the carry over 
projection and found the estimated amount to be $225,347. This is less than last year at this time as we 
had to supplement Harvest with Youth funds this year. The Board is in good financial standing and Mr. 
Martin has no concerns at the moment. Ms. Wright made a motion to approve the financial report and 
Mr. Davis seconded; the motion passed unanimously. Mr. Freeland then explained the request to 
transfer 85k from DW to Adult. The need is due to the backlog of serving Adults and a current waitlist of 
customers waiting to receive services. He explained this had been approved by all committees and was 
now being presented to the Board for final approval. Ms. Brown asked if the 85k would be used for 
training or operational. Mr. Freeland stated the 85k would all be for training. Ms. Wright made a motion 
to approve the transfer of 85k from DW to Adult. Ms. Hodges seconded; the motion passed 
unanimously.  

There was no old or new business. There were no other committee reports. Mr. Shumate, new Youth 
Council chair, introduced himself to the Board. He has worked in logistics for years and is excited to join 
the Board. Ms. Fox introduced herself and Mr. Minter did as well. Ms. Brown then updated the Board on 
"Experience Works", created through a partnership between the IALR, the WPWDB and other agencies. 
The model was adapted from Job's for the Future's Center for Apprenticeship. The goal is to connect 
more youth to businesses with this program. She then shared an update on job openings and Virginia 
quitting trends. She explained although unemployment claims have been going down, there are many 
open jobs. Many people have simply left the workforce. With the promise of 400,000 jobs coming to 
Virginia this year, the current administration is watching job placement closely. Mr. Wright thanked Ms. 
Brown for her time and the update.  Ms. Turner with Ross gave a performance update. She shared the 



city of Danville has invested $300,000 in the Danville Summer Youth Program for youth ages 16-24. 
Adult enrollments are at 106% of the goal. TANF is at 74% of the current year goal. The Harvest program 
has been really successful this year with the 8th cohort starting on February 7th. She shared Career 
Specialists have administered 73 NCRC assessments and 86% of those tested had received certificates.  

Mr. Freeland began his update by thanking the Board for approving the DW to Adult transfer. We are 
outpacing last year’s enrollments and Center traffic is picking up. The WPDBD is working with Ms. 
Hodges and Mr. Hair to explore the idea of a truck driving school in our area. This would keep the funds 
in Virginia and reduce the cost of this training.  

Ms. Wright commended the WPWDB and Ross staff for their hard work. Ms. Wright made a motion to 
adjourn; Mr. Daniel seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.   






























































































































